
JOINT NEWS RELEASE 
Prescott National Forest: https://www.fs.usda.gov/prescott/ 
AZ Department of Forestry and Fire: https://dffm.az.gov/  
Bureau of Land Management: https://www.blm.gov/arizona 
 
EOC Information Line: (928) 442-5103,                 
Email: goodwinfireinfo@gmail.com 
Goodwin Fire Information Line: (928) 925-1111,                 
Website: https://inciweb.nwcg.gov/incident/5278   
Goodwin Fire Media Information Line: (928) 632-5055,          
 Facebook: www.facebook.comPrescottNF/ 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
  

Goodwin Fire 
July 5, 2017, 9:00 am 

 
Location: Bradshaw Ranger District of Prescott National Forest; 14 miles south of Prescott, AZ (T12N R1W, S28) 
Start date: June 24, 2017, 4:00 p.m.  
Size: Approximately 28,516 acres  
Percent Contained: 91%  
Cause: Under Investigation 
Resources Assigned: Approximately 180 personnel  
Vegetation: Predominantly dense chaparral and ponderosa pine stands in drainages.  
 
Community Meeting:  The Yavapai County of Emergency Management is hosting a community meeting on 
Wednesday, July 5, 2017 at 6:00 PM, at the Mayer High School to discuss “After the Fire Flooding Potential.” 
 
Fire Summary: Pockets of fuel inside the fire perimeter will continue to burn out and a few isolated, single-tree 
torching instances are possible, but unlikely to threaten containment lines.  In the northwest corner of the Goodwin 
fire, near Big Bug Mesa, the public will still see smoke visible. The southern portion of the fire, although contained, 
will still be patrolled and monitored by firefighters.    
 
The Goodwin Fire information line will be open from 9:00am to 6:00 pm starting on July 5, 2017. 

New Reduced Closure Order in Effect: The following Prescott National Forest lands will remained closed to the 
public until such time that conditions are deemed safe: PNF land east of County Road 58 and HWY 69 extending west 
to Forest Road (FR) 261 to the intersection of FR 52; south on FS 52 to FR 9222c; east to FR 89; then east to the 
intersection with County Road 59. The opening of Lynx Lake and Hilltop Campgrounds is yet to be determined. 

Recreation sites open to the public: All developed recreation day-use sites are open.  For a complete list visit 
the Prescott National Forest website. 

REMINDER: The Prescott National Forest emergency fire closure and Stage II Fire Restrictions remain in place.   
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